DRAFT


MIDDLE FORK AMERICAN RIVER PROJECT RELICENSING

Proposal for Meeting Stakeholder Modeling Needs
PCWA has developed an Operations Simulation Model that represents the Agency’s Middle Fork Project for use in comparing different scenarios in the FERC Relicensing process.  Following discussions with Stakeholders and its internal Relicensing Team, PCWA felt the need to have a robust process for identifying modeling scenarios, implementing model runs, further developing model logic, and interpreting modeling output.  
In order to facilitate efficient use of the modeling tool, allow for creative input and at the same time maintain consistency, PCWA suggests the following organizational structure for defining and performing model runs in collaboration with MFP stakeholders.
Model Steering Committee

A Model Steering Committee (MSC) will be formed with participants representing a broad range of stakeholder interests.  The purpose of the MSC is to provide policy level overview of all MFP modeling efforts.  Major work areas will include: receive broad-level training on model operation; review and approve model features and standardized input and output materials; certify the benchmark/calibration runs; develop Baseline model run against which alternative scenarios would be compared to determine impacts; develop alternative scenario model runs; assess model results; and report out to other Technical Working Groups and the Plenary. 
PCWA anticipates that the MSC will meet regularly to hear progress reports and guide modeling efforts.   
Model Technical Team

The Model Technical Team (MTT) will be a subset of, and report to, the MSC.  The MTT will be made up of stakeholders that have an interest in programming and operating the OASIS model code.  The MTT will have access to model software (including coding) and MFP hydrology.  This team will be instrumental in verifying model inputs and operation and ensuring that output summaries accurately reflect the output data.  The MTT will implement the model runs requested by the MSC.  It is anticipated that members of this technical team will be experienced modelers that can be involved in model development, revision, and runs.  
The objective in forming the MTT is to develop consistency in the modeling effort for the MFP Relicensing Project.  To this end, PCWA anticipates that the model runs used to evaluate various relicensing scenarios will be coded and run collaboratively by the MTT.   The MTT will be supported by Jeff Meyer (ECORP Consulting) and others in the PCWA Relicensing Team.  
The MTT also will be asked to aid in development of future versions of the model.  The next version of the model will include logic that defines the operation of proposed MFP Betterments: the French Meadows Powerhouse enlargement, the Hell Hole seasonal storage increase, and the Ralston Powerhouse enlargement.  Similarly, the hourly time step model logic for use in the peaking reach is functional, but will need to be refined and tested before being integrated into the model.  

PCWA anticipates that the MTT will be a small group and that they will meet as they determine necessary. 
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